
 
 
Legislative Task Force Meeting #15   
 

Tuesday, November 18, 2014 
 
8:00 AM – 10:00 AM  
Department of Environmental Management 
235 Promenade St, Providence, RI 
 
Task Force members in attendance: James Boyd (Coastal Resources Management Council), Russell 
Chateauneuf (Civil Engineer Representative), Janet Coit (DEM), Thomas D'Angelo (Builder’s Trade Association), 
Gary Ezovski (Business Community Representative), Kevin Flynn (DOP-Associate Director), Lorraine Joubert 
(Environmental Entity Representative), Tom Kutcher (Wetlands Biologist), Scott Moorehead (Business Community 
Representative), Doug McLean for Vincent Murray (Municipal Representative-S Kingstown) Eric Prive (Civil and 
Environmental Engineering Representative), and Nancy Scarduzio (DOA-Office of Regulatory Reform). 
 
Agency staff members present: from DOP; Sean Henry and Nancy Hess, from DEM; Sue Kiernan, Carol 
Murphy, Ernie Panciera, Brian Moore, and Marty Wencek.  
 
Comments on Meeting Notes: K. Flynn called for any changes, addition or notations to the October 31, 2014 
meeting notes. There were none. 
 
Discussion of Task Force Comments: 
 
  K. Flynn began the meeting with addressing the letter from the RI Builder’s Association (attached). He 
then handed off the reins to N. Hess to go over the draft final report. She updated the Task Force on the 
comments received from the group, the additional information being added, and the remaining discussion points. 
N. Hess reviewed the 5 new pages dated 11.18.14 for Part 4 consisting of a synthesis of the last meeting and 
comments from the Task Force. Comments were submitted by members; Vin Murray, Tom Kravitz, and Nancy 
Scarduzio. She gave an overview of the revised text for Part 4: Conclusions /Recommendations. A highlight was 
given to 3 discussion points raised by the comments. 
 
 Discussion took place on the 3 points. The first point discussed was the definition for the word setback. All 
agreed that the definitions should address. The second point discussed was how long shall the time period be to 
the sunset date for current rules and ordinances. Everyone agreed that one year from the final enactment of the 
amended law to phase out current law would be adequate. J. Boyd made the point that it should be as specific as 
possible. There was some doubt expressed over which would happen first- new legislation or changes to DEM's 
regulations. The third discussion point was whether a municipal notification requirement should be included in the 
Law or in regulations? R. Chateauneuf suggested that it should be required in the Law, but left to the regulations 
as to how it will be applied to provide flexibility. That way, the Statute does not restrict DEM in instances where 
there is minimal impact. Consensus was it should be in the Law but how it will be done should be within the 
Regulations to implement without causing delay and additional notification expenses. The example of the RI 
Cesspool Phase Out act was used. A requirement and time was set for DEM to act on in the Law but how is 
handled administratively by DEM. 
 
 T. Kutcher offered his draft analysis of implications of the proposed scenario to the current law that would 
result (attached). It contained new wetlands definitions along with definitions for special aquatic sites and vernal 
pools, which the current law omits. His analysis spurred much discussion by the Task Force on the jurisdictional 
areas enforced by DEM and buffers. Based on discussion of these ideas, members agreed again that it was 
important that municipalities should have a role in the new process where all wetlands setback 
regulations would remain at the State level. The input of the municipalities on their local resources could 

Legislative Task Force_Meeting#15_ Notes 11.18.14 Page 1 

 



inform the State for better and more consistent protection of similar resources across the State.  
 
 Another issue of discussion was whether or not to recommend specific numbers for setback distances to 
be included in the proposed legislation. There was concern that regulatory changes could be seen as a "power 
grab". Most members agreed that the distances should be included in Regulations in order to provide flexibility 
based on science. It would also prevent arbitrary changes in the Legislature based on non-science matters or 
misunderstanding of the complexity of the issue. S. Moorehead voiced the concern that the Legislature could 
choose not to follow the recommendations of the Task Force and change the numbers. J. Coit summed up the 
changes as an increase in State (DEM or CRMC) jurisdiction for better protection. Regulation would be only at the 
State level but providing a balance because there will no longer be the need for review at the municipal level for 
additional protection.  
 
 J. Coit asked if there was a consensus with the recommendations after looking at all the science and that 
DEM/CRMC will set buffers based on science as appropriate through regulations within the jurisdictional areas to 
protect wetland resources. K. Flynn called for a show of hands for consensus to reflect agreement on the 
recommendations. The show of hands was to determine if there was consensus on the core recommendations to: 

 
o establish a jurisdictional area of 200 feet from all rivers and streams regardless of size and from 

drinking water supply reservoirs 
 

o establish a jurisdictional area of 100 feet from all vegetative wetlands and standing bodies of water, 
and 

 
o establish a provision to enable petition by local communities for the identification of “Critical Resource 

Areas” and a jurisdictional area of up to 300 feet that may need added protection.  
 
The result showed the majority supported the recommendations, with only 1 out of 15 members 
dissenting. The dissenting member was T. D'Angelo as RIBA did not agree with the 300 foot for critical areas as 
critical areas already have their own protection. There was discussion of the dissention and S. Moorehead 
suggested that there be a definition of critical resource areas included in the report.  
 

There was also discussion on Page 4 of Part 4 concerning “areas subject to storm flow” that was added by 
comment. There was agreement to delete the “areas subject to storm flow” because they do not have wetland 
vegetation in them. They do receive review under the current regulations. 
 

There was more discussion of impacts to the existing Wetlands Act and the charge set forth by the Law. 
The charge is to the Division of Planning in consultation with the Task Force to submit then report. Subsequently, 
legislation is to be developed by DEM and the Office of Regulatory Reform (ORR). Concern was expressed on 
keeping the protection of the existing act. J. Coit advised that there most likely be amendments to the Wetlands 
Act not a rewrite and further advised that will be a new Governor and new head of the ORR that will review the 
work of the Task Force. J. Boyd suggested that the report should contain the specific statutory changes agreed to 
and a short outline of the proposed regulatory changes envisioned. N. Hess reminded the Task Force that the 
report is due in 42 days, all of which will be needed to complete the report. Much debate took place on the 
suggestion but the reality is limited time will prevent execution of the suggestion. 
 

The final matter brought up before the Task force was one of the topics presented by the RIBA letter. The 
matter discussed briefly was how changes would impact existing lots of record. It is much more difficult to 
minimize impacts and protect wetlands on existing lots than when carving up larger parcels. R. Chateauneuf 
suggested that there should be a different process for existing lots than subdivisions but pointed out how difficult 
a task that would be. G. Ezovski agreed out that the matter is complex and there are thousands of existing lots all 
over the State that need a flexible not rigid system. There was recognition along the way that there would be 
increases in jurisdiction in order to provide protection and the proposal is a chance to make things clearer and 
more predictable. The topic and letter will be included in the Appendix of Other Topics and can be taken up by 
CRMC/DEM at a later date. 
 

Legislative Task Force_Meeting#15_ Notes 11.18.14 Page 2 

 



  Afterwards, N. Hess outlined the remaining schedule for completing the final report by December 31st and 
how members could provide additional input electronically before it is finalized. The Division of Planning is charged 
with writing and delivering the final report to the Governor, Senate President, and Speaker of the House. The 
following schedule was set: 
 

• Nancy will circulate the word files for the report to members later today 
• Members should send comments back in track changes format by Friday Dec 5th 
• Nancy will make revisions and recirculate to members by Fri Dec 12th 
• Last comments by members are due by Fri Dec 19th 
• Revised and final report will be completed and forwarded by Wed Dec 31st 
• Next steps after that are DEM and the ORR will write legislation by Jan 31st 
 
Also N. Hess advised that there will be an informational session on Nov 19th for municipal planners by DOP to 

inform them of the progress to date of the Task Force and solicit feedback on the proposed recommendations. 
Members will be invited to the session.  
 

To conclude, K. Flynn closed the meeting by thanking the Task Force members and agency staff for their 
participation and hard work over the past year. Completing this task would not have been possible without the 
variety of voices that came to the table to work on this. J. Coit thanked her staff especially, Carol Murphy, for all 
their work on the project. Task Force members complimented N. Hess who put in hours and hours to make the 
meetings so organized and productive. 
 
 
Adjourn: 10:00 AM 
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